HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING
SEPTEMBER 21, 2021
Meeting was called to order at 5:31 PM by Chairperson Carl Ransford in the Council Chambers. Member’s present were Patrick White, Robert Rampulla and Ruth Hospodarsky. Absent was Troy Andersen. Also present was Council Liaison Steve Dodson, and Water Clerk I Stacey Carter. Roll was called. 
Robert Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda. Ruth Hospodarsky seconded. Motion Carried.

Patrick White moved the approval of the consent agenda: August regular meeting minutes, August financial report and September bills. Ruth Hospodarsky seconded. Motion Carried.

BUSINESS:
Resolution Authorizing Preventative Maintenance work for Well #7.
Preventative maintenance is needed for well #7. Maintenance is to be performed by Northway Well & Pump of Marion, Iowa at a cost not to exceed $2660.00. 
Robert Rampulla made a motion to pass Resolution 27-2021 Authorizing Preventative Maintenance work for Well #7. Patrick White seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Robert Rampulla, Ruth Hospodarsky, Carl Ransford, Patrick White
ABSENT: Troy Andersen
Resolution 27-2021 Approved
Resolution Authorizing Update to SCADA System.
Update to SCADA System is needed as the current one is obsolete. This update will be provided by Pinnacle Engineering, Inc of Cedar Rapids, Iowa at a cost not to exceed $29,220.00. 

Ruth Hospodarsky made a motion to pass Resolution 28-2021 Authorizing Update to SCADA System. Robert Rampulla seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Carl Ransford, Patrick White, Robert Rampulla, Ruth Hospodarsky
ABSENT: Troy Andersen
Resolution 28-2021 Approved
Superintendent’s Report
The September meeting/ open house has been postponed until the Spring, as the project is not yet completed.
A Certificate of Deposit at Heritage Bank has matured and is being renewed for 33 months at .55%. 
The Turtle Creek Project is set to begin around September 20th. A Contractor will be installing a water line from the meter room at Well 10, south 547 feet. Estimated cost is $25,000.
Work is continuing on the design for the detention tank for back washing filters, and conversion from gas to liquid chlorine from MSA. Updates at next meeting.

Robert Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:51pm. Ruth Hospodarsky seconded. Motion carried. 
            ___________________________
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Stacey Carter, Water Clerk I
